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Reed-Cooke Neighborhood Association
Minutes of the General Monthly Meeting
Thursday, March 25, 2021, 7:00 pm; held by internet Zoom
Attending: Nick Roland, Fiona Clem, J.I. Swiderski, Shelby Dawiris, Anthony Moore, Jeanne, Bill King, and Steve McKevitt. 











    DRAFT
RCNA President Nick Roland welcomed everyone, and called the meeting to order.   
1. Minutes.  The minutes of the last General Meeting, on February 25, 2021, were reviewed and approved by the members in attendance.
2. Treasurer’s Report.  Treasurer Fiona Clem reported that RCNA now has $9061 in its operating account, and $9720 in the COVID Relief Fund ($50 was donated this month).    * RCNA still has money available for additional individual grants, and no new applications.  So the idea now is to contact Reed and Cooke schools, and offer RCNA grant money to the school organizations, for needy residents that the groups know are fitting recipients.  With the idea of perhaps closing out the RCNA COVID Fund in the coming months.  Perhaps voting on closing out the Fund at the April meeting. 
3. President’s Report, and Local Issues. 
· Area Clean-Up.  Nick reported that the March 20 clean-up, done with the ANC, went well.   * Nick also reported that he had applied for RCNA to adopt (for regular clean-up) some neighborhood city blocks that are not now already claimed.  * The idea of visiting local restaurants later this year was discussed.  This would be to look into any exterior clean-up that might be needed of these neighborhood businesses.
· The local Mozart Place noise and crowd issue is still being monitored by the city. 
· Outreach.  Nick noted that the RCNA is considering a Candy Easter Egg Giveaway for Easter Monday.  This might be held at Marie Reed School, or Unity Park.
· New RCNA Logo and signage.  RCNA has a new Logo.  Nick reported that after voting on-line for one of the three designs, the members approved this new logo.  This design will be used on announcements, such as postcards (to go local residents), and be used on newly planned Yard Signs.   
· Unity Park.  Nick reported that there is a draft agreement in the works with the city for the RCNA to adopt Unity Park.  For upkeep.
· Reservation 271, the small NPS triangle of land at 17th and Florida.  Fiona reported that she is investigating getting Park Service approval for the RCNA to make simple improvements to this now-neglected plot of land. 
· Higher Zoning for Developments along Columbia Road.  This matter of “Up-Pluming” will be coming up at the City Council, and now open for citizen debate.  
· Mural painting.  Nick reported that the RCNA Board is planning to fund designs and the painting of three local Scooter Corrals.   Proper approvals will be obtained.  $2000 has already been approved for this art work.

· Sidewalk Tree Boxes.  The possible RCNA assistance for planning and making some new area tree boxes was briefly discussed.  To be considered later.

· Traffic Issues.  Nick has been talking to DDOT about local street and sidewalk problems, and about DDOT’s plans (or lack of).  Many local street lights are out.  Fiona noted that there are several problem intersections that need new and better street markings.

· PEPCO Construction.  Their street work continues along Florida Ave.  Additionally, the larger PEPCO work planned for their Champlain substation is coming soon.

Meeting adjourned.  The next RCNA General Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, April 22, 2021, at 7:00 pm.  
                 






    Minutes by Steve McKevitt

